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Regional President of Heavenly South America, Dong-woo Kim, conducted a tour of three South 
American countries - Bolivia, Peru, and Argentina - from October 1st to 28th, inspecting witnessing 
activities and blessing education in each nation. The tour included inspections of churches and CARP 
centers, new member workshops, blessing education sessions, and various meetings. 
 

 
 
Bolivia Visit (October 1st - 19th) 
 
Regional President Kim visited six major Bolivian cities (Santa Cruz, Sucre, Cochabamba, Tarija, La Paz, 
and Oruro) to inspect the activities of local churches and CARP centers. During meetings with CheonBo 
and blessed families, he emphasized, "As we approach the entrance ceremony at Cheon Won Gung Cheon 
Il Sanctum in 2025, blessed families in the South American continent must become families that fulfill 
their duty of loyalty and filial piety before Heaven." He urged them to focus on witnessing and blessing 
activities during the remaining period. In Cochabamba, a two-day workshop attended by 28 new members 
from six cities enabled participants to study True Parents' words and commit to continuing their life of 
faith in connection with their local churches. They strengthened their resolve to participate in the 2025 
Blessing and shared their sense of belonging and goals as a faith community. 
 

 
 
Peru Lima Tour (October 20th - 24th) 
 
In Lima, Peru, Regional President Kim inspected witnessing and blessing activities while attending 
several important events. He met with Pure Water members active in Lima's university district and 
interacted with local youth before holding a workshop with blessed families and members to introduce the 



 

 

official course of Cheon Il Guk. He conveyed True Mother's emphasis on the importance of spirit and 
truth, urging everyone to unite their efforts for the victory of the entrance ceremony at Cheon Won Gung 
Cheon Il Sanctum in 2025. His focus then turned to helping new members' spiritual growth through 
blessing education centered on True Parents' words. 
 

 
Regional President, Kim Dong-woo conveying the meaning and value of the Cheon Won Gung entrance 
ceremony 
 
Argentina Tour (October 25th - 28th) 
 

In Argentina, Regional President Kim visited the Lanús CARP center, Cañuelas training 
center, and La Candelaria Castle, meeting with local leaders and youth. He conducted a 
one-day workshop for members, engaging in in-depth discussions about the significance 
of the entrance ceremony at Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il Sanctum in 2025 and the 
importance of blessed families fulfilling their responsibility as CheonBo families. 
 
Through this tour, Regional President Kim guided each country's Family Federation 

community in strengthening their vision and determination to realize Heavenly Parent's will. The blessed 
families of the Heavenly South American Region pledged their utmost effort to realize the will of 
Heavenly Parent and True Parents for the Victorious Entrance into the Cheon Il Sanctum in Cheon Won 
Gung in 2025. This tour served as a crucial opportunity for communities to unite and dedicate themselves 
more fully to witnessing and blessing activities. 
 
 
 
 


